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NOTICE OF INTENT TO 
ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE 

DECLARATION FOR THE STATE ROUTE 
29 INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENT 

PROJECT 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Metropolitan Transportation Commission invites public review and 
comment on the environmental documents listed below. The public review period begins on November 29, 2023, and 
ends on January 2, 2024. Written comments concerning the adequacy of the documents will be accepted until 5:00 
P.M. on January 2, 2024, at the address below: 

 
Ingrid Supit, Principal Engineer 

Metropolitan Transportation Commission 
375 Beale Street Suite 800, San Francisco, CA 94105 

Email: isupit@bayareametro.gov 

The documents are posted in the County Clerk's office and are also available online at: https://www.mtc.ca.gov/napa-
valley-forward-environmental-document. Hardcopy of the documents will also be available at the address below: 

 
Napa Valley Transportation Authority 
625 Burnell Street, Napa CA 94559 

If you would like to request an electronic copy of a document, please contact Ingrid Supit, with the Metropolitan 
Transportation Commission, at (415)778-6691, or by email at isupit@bayareametro.gov. 

 
 
Mitigated Negative Declaration for the State Route 29 Intersection Improvement Project at Rutherford Road 

and Oakville Cross Road– The Metropolitan Transportation Commission (MTC) is proposing to improve the 
operation and safety of SR-29 at the intersections of Oakville Cross Road (PM 22.72) and Rutherford Road (PM 
24.59). A single-lane roundabout is proposed at the intersection of SR-29 and Oakville Cross Road. A traffic 
signal and/or other traffic calming measures is being proposed at the intersection of SR-29 and Rutherford Road. 

 
MTC has completed an Initial Study, and the findings are documented in the Mitigated Negative Declaration for the 
proposed project.  

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that MTC will hold a public hearing at the Regional Network Management 
Committee meeting to consider adoption of the proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND). The public meeting 
is tentatively scheduled for March 8, 2024 at 12:00 P.M. All MTC’s meetings are currently being conducted on-line 
through Zoom with an in-person option. Instructions on how to participate will be posted on MTC’s meetings and 
events portal at least ten (10) days prior to the date of the meeting.  Interested parties are invited to appear by 
teleconference or in-person and present evidence or make statements of fact regarding the proposed projects. This 
notice does not signify approval or disapproval of this project or the MND by MTC.  MTC will consider the proposed 
MND together with any comments received during the public review process to determine whether to adopt the MND. 
 
For more information regarding the proposed projects please call Ingrid Supit, with the Metropolitan Transportation 
Commission, at (415)778-6691. 
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